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Jason Best Celebrates 25 Years of Service with the Durham Fire Department 

Congratulations to Captain Jason Best on completing 25 years of service to the Town of Durham.  
Jason was hired as a full-time firefighter at the Durham Fire Department on June 26, 1999. 

Jason was promoted to fire captain in 2011 and has served on the Executive Boards of the 
Durham Professional Firefighters Association as well as the Durham Professional Municipal 
Managers Association.  He also currently serves as the department’s coordinator for small 
engines and rescue equipment.  Jason’s strong dedication and commitment to service, combined 
with his knowledge, skills, and abilities, are a tremendous asset to the fire department and to the 
Durham/UNH community.   

The department recently held an informal celebration attended by Jason’s family, fire department 
staff, Town Administrator Selig, and Durham Town Council members, to recognize Jason’s  
dedicated service to the fire department and the community. 

Congratulations, Jason!   


